
October 8, 2021 

Eugene Flood, Flood Consulting 
55-1959 Purcell Way, North Vancouver, BC 
email: eugeneflood@telus.net 
 

Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) 
P.O. Box 2101 
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
Attn. Jonathan Savoy 
Via email: submissions@nunavut.ca Cc Via email: jsavoy@nunavut.ca 

Re: Comments on the 2021 Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan (2021 DNLUP) and request for inclusion of the 
Anuri Project to Appendix A 

Dear Mr. Savoy, 

 I support the goals and aspirations of a Nunavut Land Use Plan. The stated intention of land use 
planning to provide guidance and direct resource use and development requires foundational 
knowledge of these resources and the involvement of many stakeholders. It is not clear that this 
foundational knowledge compiled to date includes mineral resources (and advanced projects in 
particular). 

The 2021 Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan (2021 DNLUP) has granular detail including maps on wildlife 
resources such as migrating birds, caribou, polar bears, walrus, cod, and whales. I do not see a mineral 
resource map showing the location of known occurrences of diamonds or gold or soapstone for 
example. A proper mineral resource inventory is required for to make informed land use decisions for 
everyone. Mineral resources offer a tax base for the economic future of Nunavut as revenues pay for 
social services and infrastructure. Encouraging sustainable economic development is integral to the 
health of communities. 

Request for Anuri Claims to be included in Appendix A of the 2021 DNLUP 

All stakeholders have not been duly notified. As a sole proprietor single person company with Crown 
mineral claims I was surprised to hear of the recently announced 2021 DNLUP from others in the 
mineral exploration community but not through any government agency. 

 The advanced staged highly diamondiferous Anuri Kimberlite Complex is not listed in Appendix A of the 
current draft of the Nunavut Land Use Plan.  As an existing mineral rights holder (100% owner) of the 
Anuri Claims (Anuri, Anuri East and Anuri 3) which cover the Anuri kimberlites I request that these claims 
be considered for inclusion. The claims are active as they were staked on January 31, 2021. No land use 
plan has been filed as no fieldwork was done this year (due to Covid and looking for involvement of 
another company to finance additional work). More than $25 million dollars have been spent on the 
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historic property to date and quantities of gem quality diamonds have been recovered from the Anuri 
kimberlites.  

 

The Anuri claims are currently within a 2021 DNLUP “limited use area” at the north edge of Napatulik 
Lake in the West Kitikmeot. The designation within the “limited use” zone is “Freshwater Caribou 
Crossings.”  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

These overall comments are very brief and preliminary given the very short time between hearing of 
and seeing the 2021 DNLUP and the October 8th submission date. I appreciate that the 2021 DNLUP 
process is consultative.  

Best regards, 

Eugene Flood 
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Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Hello Jason and the NPC,
 
Please find my submissions to comment on the 2021 DNLUP and to register as a participant in 2021
DNLUP process (I would like updates).
 
My personal interest is as an existing mineral rights holder (100% owner) of the Anuri Claims (Anuri,
Anuri East and Anuri 3) which cover the Anuri kimberlites The advanced staged highly
diamondiferous Anuri Kimberlite Complex is not listed in Appendix A of the current draft of the
Nunavut Land Use Plan.  As an existing mineral rights holder (100% owner) of the Anuri Claims
(Anuri, Anuri East and Anuri 3) which cover the Anuri kimberlites I am advocating for these claims be
considered for inclusion. The claims are active as they were staked on January 31, 2021. No land use
plan has been filed yet this year as no fieldwork was done this year (due to Covid and looking for
involvement of another company to finance additional work). More than $25 million dollars have
been spent on the historic property to date and quantities of gem quality diamonds have been
recovered from the Anuri kimberlites.

The Anuri claims are currently within a 2021 DNLUP “limited use area” at the north edge of
Napatulik Lake in the West Kitikmeot. The designation within the “limited use” zone is “Freshwater
Caribou Crossings.”
 
Sincerely,
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Dear Mr. Savoy, 


 I support the goals and aspirations of a Nunavut Land Use Plan. The stated intention of land use 
planning to provide guidance and direct resource use and development requires foundational 
knowledge of these resources and the involvement of many stakeholders. It is not clear that this 
foundational knowledge compiled to date includes mineral resources (and advanced projects in 
particular). 
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All stakeholders have not been duly notified. As a sole proprietor single person company with Crown 
mineral claims I was surprised to hear of the recently announced 2021 DNLUP from others in the 
mineral exploration community but not through any government agency. 


 The advanced staged highly diamondiferous Anuri Kimberlite Complex is not listed in Appendix A of the 
current draft of the Nunavut Land Use Plan.  As an existing mineral rights holder (100% owner) of the 
Anuri Claims (Anuri, Anuri East and Anuri 3) which cover the Anuri kimberlites I request that these claims 
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historic property to date and quantities of gem quality diamonds have been recovered from the Anuri 
kimberlites.  


 


The Anuri claims are currently within a 2021 DNLUP “limited use area” at the north edge of Napatulik 
Lake in the West Kitikmeot. The designation within the “limited use” zone is “Freshwater Caribou 
Crossings.”  


-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 


These overall comments are very brief and preliminary given the very short time between hearing of 
and seeing the 2021 DNLUP and the October 8th submission date. I appreciate that the 2021 DNLUP 
process is consultative.  


Best regards, 


Eugene Flood 
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